
TOWN BOARD MEETING               January 8, 2019 
 

At the Farmington Town Board Meeting, held in the Town Hall on the 8th day of January 2019, at 7:00 PM, there 

were: 

 

PRESENT: Peter Ingalsbe – Supervisor 

 Mike Casale – Councilman 

 Steven Holtz – Councilman- necessarily absent 

 Nate Bowerman – Councilman 

 Ron Herendeen - Councilman 

 Michelle Finley – Town Clerk 

 
Also present were:  Don Giroux – Highway/Parks Superintendent, Dave Degear – Water & Sewer Superintendent, 

Ron Brand – Director of Planning & Development, Dan Delpriore – Code Enforcement Officer, Adrian Bellis – 

Planning Board Member, Brian Meck – Recreation Advisory Committee Member, Bill Davis – MRB Group, Ryan 

Del Re– Create A Scape. 

 
PUBLIC HEARINGS: None.  
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:   

A motion was made by Councilman Bowerman and seconded by Councilman Herendeen, that the minutes of the December 

27, 2018, meeting and the January 2, 2019, Organization Meeting, and given to members for review, be approved.  All Voting 

“Aye” (Herendeen, Casale, Bowerman, and Ingalsbe), Motion Carried. 

 

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:  None. 

 

PUBLIC CONCERNS:  Mary Maslyn – 4416 Kyte Road 

 

Ms. Maslyn shared her concern of nails (mostly roofing nails) on Kyte Road that she has been picking them up for 

over five years.  She stated that she knows several people who have gotten flats.  She generally sees the nails from 

the corner of south Stafford and Kyte Roads.  She stated the nails are scattered all the way up to County Road 28.  

Councilman Casale asked Ms. Maslyn if she notices that once she picks the nails up the next day there are more in 

the same area.  Ms. Maslyn replied that she does.  She stated that it is her understanding there are nails also on 

Herendeen Road.  She doesn’t know what they could do about this problem but was hoping the town could look into 

the possibility of a placing a camera in that area.  Councilman Bowerman stated that he has driven slowly through 

the intersection several times to see if there are any but has not seen any.  He added that there have been several 

reports on this issue going back a few years.     

 
REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES: 

Public Works Committee:  Councilman Herendeen reported: 
 

1. Discussed Control Building #1 - Belt Press Building #7A and Influent Building #10. 

2. Discussed Building #1 Boiler Replacement. 

3. Discussed Building #8, Sand Filter Building Skimmer Pump #1. 

4. Discussed Annual NYSDEC Review of WWTP. 

5. Discussed various pumpstations. 

6. Discussed Town of Victor 2018 Sanitary Conveyance Improvements. 

7. Water Breaks – Four – two in Farmington and two in Canandaigua. 

8. Discussed Beaver Creek 12” Waterline Replacement, Section 2. 

9. Discussed Non-working residential ¾” Water Meters. 

10. Discussed Hathaways Corners Project review- pressure zones. 

11. Discussed resolutions on agenda. 

 

Highway & Parks:  
 

1. Current projects- Highway –drainage work, Storm Cleanup, mixing salt, sign repair work, ongoing equipment repait. 

2. Parks – work on the Grove playground, repairs on picnic tables, pesticide report is completed and sent, planted 

Christmas tree, and repaired Mertensia Lodge door. 

3. Relocated electronic speed sign. 

4. Discussed service contract for HVAC. 

5. Discussed resolution on agenda. 

 

Town Operations Committee: Councilman Bowerman reported:   

 
1. Report from Director of Planning and Development on file and on the website. 

2. Discussed resolution on agenda. 

3. Discussed Tops Market Center. 

4. Discussed Hathaways Corners Project. 

5. Ribbon cutting at Dr. Alicia Sturn’s Dental Office – Saturday, January 12th at 11 am. 

6. Discussed DiMartino Dental Office. 

 

Town Personnel Committee: None. 
 

Town Finance Committee: Supervisor Ingalsbe reported: 

 

Town Public Safety Committee:   Councilman Holtz reported: 
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REPORTS OF TOWN OFFICIALS: 
  

Supervisor Peter Ingalsbe reported:  

 
1. Received from Department Heads their five year capital plans, will merge them all to one spreadsheet. 

2. Update on the speed enforcement system. 

Highway& Parks Superintendent Giroux reported: None. 

 

Town Clerk Michelle Finley reported:  

 
1. Busy collecting taxes – as of today $528,000. 

2. Busy collecting water – over $300,000 as of today. 

Water & Sewer Superintendent Dave Degear reported:  

 
1. Wood Chipper has arrived. 

Code Enforcement Officer Dan Delpriore reported: None. 

 

Director of Planning and Development Ron Brand reported:  

 
1. Report filed and on website. 

 

Assessor Donna LaPlant reported: None. 

 

Town Engineer reported: Bill Davis reported:  

 
1. North Road watermain easements updated. 

2. Discussed Victor Sewer Transmission project. 

Fire Chief reported: None. 

 

Planning Board Member Adrian Bellis reported:  

 
1. Next Meeting – Solar project – meeting will be at the Highway Garage. 

2. Organizational Meeting – Saturday at 10 am. 

 

Zoning Board of Appeals Tim Delucia reported: None. 

 

Recreation Advisory Committee Brian Meck reported:  

 
1. There is a need for a senior liaison. 

2. Update on Holiday party at the lodge – will need to move location due to attendance numbers, will have it at the Fire 

Hall this year on December 6th. 

3. Ballfield Meeting will be March 12th. 

4. Easter Egg Hunt will be April 13th. 

5. Summer Recreation will run from July 1 – August 9. 

Ontario County Planning Board Member reported:   None. 

 

Conservation Board Chairman Hilton reported:  None. 

 

Town Historian Donna Herendeen reported: None. 

 

Agricultural Advisory Committee Chairman Hal Adams: None. 

 

COMMUNICATIONS: 

 

1. Email to Merrick Shaw from the Code Enforcement Officer. Re: Zombie property on Holly Lane. 

2. Letter to the Town Supervisor from Michael Montyski of the NYS Department of Health. Re: 

Brickyard Road Tank and Transmission Main Improvements. 

3. Letter to the Town Supervisor from Kathy Ammari of the NYS DEC. Re: Municipal WRRF Inspection 

– November 28, 2018 McMahon Road SPDES Permit No. NY0023531. 

4. Letter to the Town Supervisor from Richard T. Bell, Jr., Esq. of Adams Bell Adams, PC. Re: Auburn 

Trail Connection Project, Contract No. D034903. 

5. Letter to the Planning Board Chairman from Marilyn Fair, Resident. Re: Delaware Solar. 

6. Email to the Town Supervisor from Judy Robinson of the US Army Corps of Engineers. Re: USACE 

Outreach Program. 
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7. Certificate of Liability Insurance from: Middle Department Inspection Agency, Inc.; Patriot Towers, 

Inc.; Fitch Construction, Inc.; Saxton Corporation of Albany; The Nichols Team, Inc.; DGA Builders, 

LLC; FF Thompson Hospital; Lowe North Construction, Inc. 

8. Certificate or Workers’ Compensation Insurance from: Griffin Construction of NYS, Inc.; Patriot 

Towers, Inc.; Saxton Corporation of Albany; Todd Fritz, Inc. 

 

REPORTS & MINUTES: 

 

1. Highway/Parks Public Works Agenda – December 27, 2018. 

2. Water & Sewer Public Works Agenda – December 27, 2018. 

3. Report to Public Works and Town Operations – December 27, 2018. 

4. Town Clerk Monthly Report – December 2018. 

5. Planning Board Meeting Minutes – December 19, 2018. 

6. Building Department – Permit Report by Type – December 2018. 

 

ORDER OF BUSINESS: 
 

RESOLUTION #53-2019: 

Councilman Casale offered the following Resolution, seconded by Councilman Bowerman: 

 

RESOLUTION DESIGNATING RONALD BRAND, DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT AS VOTING 

DELEGATE TO THE ASSOCIATION OF TOWNS FOR 2019 

 

WHEREAS, the Association of Towns is having their 2019 Training School and Annual Meeting February 17-20, 

2019, and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town of Farmington must first adopt a resolution designating its delegate to vote on our behalf, 

now therefore be it 

 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby designates Ronald Brand, Director of Development as Voting Delegate 

to the Association of Towns for 2019, and authorizes payment of the registration fee by the Town, and 

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Town Clerk provides copies of this resolution and the Certificate of 

Designation to the Supervisor’s Secretary and the Association of Towns. 

 

All Voting “Aye” (Ingalsbe, Casale, Herendeen, and Bowerman), the Resolution was CARRIED. 

 

RESOLUTION #54-2019: 

Councilman Herendeen offered the following Resolution, seconded by Councilman Bowerman: 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE PUBLIC BIDDING FOR MATERIALS FOR THE CFWD IVORY 

DRIVE EXTENSION, 8” WATERLINE PROJECT, STATION 0+75 TO 4+75 LOCATED AT CARMEN 

WAY TO FARMINGTON POINT ROAD  

 

WHEREAS, the Auburn Meadows subdivision on Canandaigua-Farmington Town Line Road is in the final stages 

in the area of Ivory Drive and opposite Auburn Meadows on NYS Route 332 is Carmen Way which terminates 

approximately 300 feet from Auburn Meadow’s Ivory Drive by Farmington Point Road and the Town desires to 

connect these two dead ends to provide additional ingress and egress via an Ivory Drive connection, and  

  
WHEREAS, by letter dated November 2, 2017 the MRB Group submitted a proposal for Professional Services for 

the Ivory Drive Connection Design, and have provided a list of materials needed to connect the Canandaigua-

Farmington Water District (CFWD) to provide a watermain loop, thus eliminating any dead-end water connections, 

and  

          

WHEREAS, as required under the Town’s Procurement Policy, Public Bidding of the water materials are required 

with the Legal Notice for Bidding for the Ivory Drive Extension 8” Water Main Materials for the CFWD, and 

 

WHEREAS, the Water and Sewer Supt. has requested a bid opening date be established by the Town Board for the 

Public Bidding for the purchase of various water materials required for the 8” watermain for the Ivory Drive 

Extension located from station 0+75 to 4+75, and  

 

WHEREAS, BE IT RESOLVED, that bids will be received until 10:00 A.M. on Tuesday, January 29, 2019 at the 

office of the Farmington Town Clerk, 1000 County Road 8, Farmington, New York 14425, and  

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that funding for said water supply materials will be from the expense code SW1-

8340.24 Ivory Drive Waterline, and 

 

LASTLY LET BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that a copy of this resolution will be supplied from the Town 

Clerk to the Water and Sewer Superintendent, and the Principal Account Clerk. 

 

All Voting “Aye” (Ingalsbe, Casale, Herendeen, and Bowerman), the Resolution was CARRIED. 
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RESOLUTION #55-2019: 

Councilman Boewrman offered the following Resolution, seconded by Councilman Casale: 

 

PAUL F. FLEIG – WWTP GRADE 3 SUPERVISION AND TECHNICAL OPERATIONS JANUARY 28, 

2019 THROUGH FEBRUARY 1, 2019 - AT THE ENVIRONMENTAL TRAINING CENTER, SUNY 

MORRISVILLE STATE COLLEGE   

 

WHEREAS, the Wastewater Treatment Plant Mechanic, Mr. Paul F. Fleig has expressed interest in continued 

training beyond his current Grade 2 and becoming a Grade 3 Waste Water Treatment Operator, and 

 

WHEREAS, a Wastewater Treatment Plant Operators must complete training classes per the requirements set forth 

by the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation to obtain a Grade 3 Wastewater Operation 

Certification, and 

 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of Farmington acting on behalf of the 

Farmington Water and Sewer Districts, hereby authorizes employee Paul Fleig to attend SUNY at Morrisville New 

York to take the ETC Grade 3 Supervision and Technical Operation course that is being held on January 28, 2019 

through February 1, 2019 at a cost of $575.00 for the training class; lodging at a cost of $75.00 per night per person 

for total lodging costs of $375.00; meal allowance of $40.00 per day for a cost of $200.00; and training books plus 

any travel expenses at a cost of $100.00 for a total combined cost for all not to exceed $1,250.00, and 

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the WWTP training will be paid under the 2019 Budget line SS-8130.4, 

Treatment Plant- CE, and  

 

FURTHER RESOLVED, that copies of this resolution be submitted by the Town Clerk to the Supervisor’s 

Secretary, the Water and Sewer Superintendent and the Principal Account Clerk. 

  
All Voting “Aye” (Ingalsbe, Casale, Herendeen, and Bowerman), the Resolution was CARRIED. 

 

RESOLUTION #56-2019: 

Councilman Herendeen offered the following Resolution, seconded by Councilman Casale: 

 

DECLARE 1,000 GALLON WASTE OIL STORAGE TANK AND SECONDARY TANK SURPLUS  
 

WHEREAS, the Highway/Parks Superintendent is asking that the Town Board   declare items as surplus, and 

 

WHEREAS, the items to be declared are the 1,000-gallon waste oil storage and secondary tank located at the park 

shop, now therefore be it 

 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board that the above listed equipment be declared surplus and disposed at Alpco 

Recycling, and be it further  

 

RESOLVED, that the Town Clerk provide copies of this Resolution to the Principal Account Clerk, Confidential 

Secretary and the Highway/Parks Department. 

 

All Voting “Aye” (Ingalsbe, Casale, Herendeen, and Bowerman), the Resolution was CARRIED. 

 

RESOLUTION #57-2019: 

Councilman Casale offered the following Resolution, seconded by Councilman Bowerman: 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING APPROVAL OF THE HIRING OF A FULL TIME ACCOUNT 

CLERK/TYPIST FOR THE WATER AND SEWER DEPARTMENT 

 

WHEREAS, the current office position of Account Clerk/Typist in the Water and Sewer Department is currently 

vacant, and 

 

WHEREAS, office staffing will be needed to perform the general office and administrative, including various office 

tasks in the Water and Sewer department, and. 

 

WHEREAS, the Town received a list of Certification of Eligibles canvas list from the Ontario County Department 

of Human Resources and the top three candidates were interviewed and the Water and Sewer Department is in 

agreement on the hiring of one such candidate, and 

 

FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Board, authorizes the Farmington Water and Sewer Superintendent to hire 

Shawn Foster as the Account Clerk/ Typist, full time, at an hourly rate of $13.75 per hour effective on or about 

January 14, 2019, and   

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, Funding for this position is from budget line SW1-8130.1 and SS-8110.1. The 

person hired for this position will report to the Supervisors Office in advance of this scheduled start date for 

processing.   
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FURTHER RESOLVED, that copies of this resolution be submitted by the Town Clerk to the Supervisor’s 

Secretary, the Water and Sewer Superintendent and the Principal Account Clerk. 

 

All Voting “Aye” (Ingalsbe, Casale, Herendeen, and Bowerman), the Resolution was CARRIED. 

 

RESOLUTION 58-2019: 

Councilman Bowerman offered the following Resolution, seconded by Councilman Herendeen: 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE ACCEPTANCE OF THE MONTHLY REPORT OF THE 

SUPERVISOR FOR DECEMBER 2018 

 

WHEREAS, Town Law states the Town Board must approve/reject the Supervisor’s Monthly Report, and 

 

WHEREAS, the Bookkeeper submitted the Monthly Report of the Supervisor for December 2018 to the Town 

Supervisor on January 4, 2019, and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town Supervisor approved and executed the Monthly Report of the Supervisor for December 2018 

on January 4, 2019,   

 

WHEREAS, the Town Supervisor submitted said Monthly Report to the Town Board for approval via email, 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby accepts the Monthly Report of the 

Supervisor for December 2018, and be it further 

 

RESOLVED, that the Town Clerk give a copy of this resolution to the Principal Account Clerk and the 

Supervisor’s Office. 

 

All Voting “Aye” (Ingalsbe, Casale, Herendeen, and Bowerman), the Resolution was CARRIED. 

 

RESOLUTION #59-2019: 

Councilman Casale offered the following Resolution, seconded by Councilman Bowerman: 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE TOWN CLERK’S OFFICE TO WAIVE THE RESERVATION FEE 

FOR THE MERTENSIA LODGE FOR KIWANIS CLUB OF FARMINGTON-VICTOR ON MARCH 24, 

MAY 4 AND MAY 15, 2019 FOR VARIOUS EVENTS 

 

WHEREAS, the Kiwanis Club of Farmington-Victor has requested the use of the Mertensia Lodge on March 24th 

for a fund raiser, may 4th for a fund raiser, and May 15th, 2019 for a “Meet & Greet”, and 

 

WHEREAS, they have requested that the reservation fees be waived, and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town Clerk’s Office has that date available and is agreeable to the fee waiver, and  

 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes the Town Clerk’s Office to 

waive the reservation fee for the Kiwanis Club of Farmington-Victor on March 24th, May 4th and May 15th, 2019, 

and be it 

 

FINALLY RESOLVED, that the Town Clerk keeps a copy of this resolution for her office and provides a copy to 

Barbara Years at 5117 Collett Road, Shortsville, NY 14548. 

 

All Voting “Aye” (Ingalsbe, Casale, Herendeen, and Bowerman), the Resolution was CARRIED. 

 

RESOLUTION 60-2019: 

Councilman Herendeen offered the following Resolution, seconded by Councilman Casale: 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE ELECTRONIC WITHDRAWAL OF PAYCHEX MONTHLY 

ANALYSIS FEES 

 

WHEREAS, Paychex withdraws a monthly electronic payment out of the Town of Farmington’s General account to 

cover administration costs  

 

WHEREAS, the administration costs were appropriated in the General 2018 budget expenditure line A1670.4 at an 

amount not to exceed $4550 

 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of Farmington hereby authorizes the Principal 

Account Clerk to complete the monthly Journal Entries to record the electronic withdrawals  

 

FURTHER RESOLVED, that the FSA balance from 2018 in the amount of $47.89 be transferred to the General 

Savings account and applied to the FSA monthly administrative fee,    

 

FURTHER RESOLVED, that copies of this resolution be submitted by the Town Clerk to the Principal Account 

Clerk. 

All Voting “Aye” (Ingalsbe, Casale, Herendeen, and Bowerman), the Resolution was CARRIED. 
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RESOLUTION #61-2019: 

Councilman Bowerman offered the following Resolution, seconded by Councilman Casale: 

 

RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS, CANANDAIGUA-FARMINGTON 

TOWN LINE ROAD CULVERT REPLACEMENT, BEAVER CREEK CROSSING PROJECT; AND TO 

ESTABLISH A FORMAL BIDDING PROCESS TO COMMENCE ON JANUARY 18, 2019 AND TO END 

AT 10:00 A.M. LOCAL TIME ON FEBRUARY 19, 2019 

 

WHEREAS, the Town of Farmington Town Board (hereinafter referred to as Farmington Town Board) has in 

cooperation with the Town of Canandaigua Town Board (hereinafter referred to a Canandaigua Town Board) 

retained the services of both towns engineering firm, MRB Group, D.P.C., to prepare detailed drawings and 

specifications for the formal bidding of the proposed replacement of an existing culvert for the Beaver Creek 

crossing, located in both towns and below the Canandaigua-Farmington Town Line Road (hereinafter referred to as 

the Project); and  

 

WHEREAS, the Farmington Town Board acting as the designated lead agency for this joint highway capital 

improvement project; and in agreement with the Canandaigua Town Board, now desires to solicit formal public bids 

upon the above referenced Project; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Farmington Town Board, as the designated lead agency has reviewed the environmental record 

prepared for the proposed Action, making a determination of non-significance thereon. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby establish the formal public bidding 

period for said Project to commence on Friday, January 18, 2019 at 8:30 a.m. Eastern Daylight Savings Time; and to 

end at 10:00 a.m. Eastern Daylight Savings Time on Tuesday, February 19, 2019.   

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that in accordance with Section 103 of Article 5-A of the New York State 

General Municipal Law, sealed Bids for the construction of the Project will be received by the Town of Farmington, 

at the office of the Town Clerk of the Town of Farmington, 1000 County Road 8, Farmington, New York 14425, 

until 10:00 a.m. Eastern Daylight Savings Time, on Tuesday, February 19, 2019 at which time the Bids received will 

be publicly opened and read.   

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby direct the Town Clerk to request the 

Canandaigua Daily Messenger, the Town’s Official Newspaper, to publish on January 18, 2019 the attached 

Advertisement For Bids, prepared by MRB Group, D.P.C., for the Canandaigua Farmington Town Line Road 

Culvert Replacement, MRB Project No. 0610.16003.000, which is hereby made part of this resolution.                                                   

 

BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED, that certified copies of this resolution are to be provided to:  Jean Chrisman, Town 

Clerk, Town of Canandaigua, 5440 Routes 5 & 20 West, Canandaigua, New York 14424; Douglas Finch, Town 

Manager, Town of Canandaigua, 5440 Routes 5 & 20 West, Canandaigua, New York 14424;  James Fletcher, 

Highway Superintendent, Town of Canandaigua, 5440 Routes 5 & 20 West, Canandaigua, New York 14424;  

Donald Giroux, Highway Superintendent, Town of Farmington, 985 Hook Road, Farmington, New York 14425; 

Gregory Hotaling, P.E., Project Engineer, MRB Group, D.P.C., The Culver Road Armory, 145 Culver Road, Suite 

160, Rochester, New York, 14620; and David Herman, MRB Group, D.P.C., The Culver Road Armory, 145 Culver 

Road, Suite 160, Rochester, New York 14620; and the Town Director of Planning & Development. 

 

All Voting “Aye” (Ingalsbe, Casale, Herendeen, and Bowerman), the Resolution was CARRIED. 

 

RESOLUTION #62-2019: 

Councilman Casale offered the following Resolution, seconded by Councilman Bowerman: 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING ACCEPTANCE OF EASEMENTS FROM A & D REAL ESTATE 

DEVELOPMENT, LLC 

  

WHEREAS, the Town of Farmington, by its officers or representatives, has engaged in discussions with A & D Real 

Estate Development, LLC f/k/a A & D DEVELOPMENT COMPANY ("Owner") regarding the Town’s obtaining 

Sanitary Sewer and Utility Easements over portions of its properties in the Auburn Meadows Subdivision (Section 9 and 

future sections), as shown on a final plat map for Section 9 prepared by D.S.B. Engineers & Architects, P.C. dated February 

2018 and last revised June 1, 2018 and filed in the Ontario County Clerk’s Office on August 9, 2018 as Map No.  035932;  

and 

 

WHEREAS, Town of Farmington officials have recommended to the Town Board that said Owner grant to the Town this 

easement over said lands of said Owner; and 

 

WHEREAS, said easement has been offered by Owner to the Town of Farmington; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Farmington is desirous of accepting said offered easement on behalf of said 

Town; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Farmington has examined said instruments and finds the consideration 

described in said easements to be fair and reasonable; and 
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WHEREAS, the Owner has also requested the Town to execute and have recorded an Abandonment of Easement 

Declaration to have the Town abandon portions of three previously recorded easements to the Town that extend into 

Section 9 and are no longer needed within Section 9. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Farmington does hereby accept the 

Easement attached hereto as Exhibit 1 from Owner in accordance with the terms and conditions contained in said 

instruments and directs that the same be recorded in the Office of the Clerk of the County of Ontario, the fees for said 

recording to be borne by Owner, and be it further 

 

RESOLVED, that the Town Supervisor shall be and hereby is authorized to take any and all further action necessary to 

carry forth the intent of this resolution, including but not limited to the execution of all documents necessary to complete 

the conveyance of the premises referenced herein, and be it further 

 

RESOLVED, that the Town Supervisor shall be and hereby is authorized to take any and all further action necessary to 

carry forth the intent of this resolution, including but not limited to the execution of the Abandonment of Easement 

Declaration. 

 

All Voting “Aye” (Ingalsbe, Casale, Herendeen, and Bowerman), the Resolution was CARRIED. 

 

RESOLUTION #63-2019: 

Councilman Casale offered the following Resolution, seconded by Councilman Herendeen: 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING ACCEPTANCE OF DEED FROM A & D REAL ESTATE 

DEVELOPMENT, LLC 

  

WHEREAS, the Town of Farmington, by its officers or representatives, has engaged in discussions with A & D 

Real Estate Development, LLC ("Owner") regarding Owner conveying certain land to the Town in the Auburn 

Meadows Subdivision, Section 9 as shown on maps previously delivered to the Town, for purposes of providing 

sidewalk access from Ackerman Way (proposed) to parkland (proposed); and 

 

WHEREAS, Town of Farmington officials have recommended to the Town Board that said Owner conveys this 

real estate to the Town; and 

 

WHEREAS, said deed has been offered by the Owner to the Town of Farmington; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Farmington is desirous of accepting said offered deed; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Farmington has examined said deed and finds the consideration 

described in said deed to be fair and reasonable. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Farmington does hereby accept 

the Deed, attached hereto as Exhibit 1, from Owner to the Town of Farmington in accordance with the terms and 

conditions contained in said instrument and directs that the same be recorded in the Office of the Clerk of the 

County of Ontario, the fees for said recording to be borne by the Owner, and be it further 

 

RESOLVED, that the Town Supervisor shall be and hereby is authorized to take any and all further action 

necessary to carry forth the intent of this resolution, including but not limited to the execution of all documents 

necessary to complete the conveyance of the premises referenced herein. 

 

All Voting “Aye” (Ingalsbe, Casale, Herendeen, and Bowerman), the Resolution was CARRIED. 

 

RESOLUTION #64-2019: 

Councilman Holtz offered the following Resolution, seconded by Councilman Casale: 

 

Abstract 25-2018  
FUND                       FUND NAME   TOTAL FOR VOUCHER 
CODE    EACH FUND NUMBERS 

A GENERAL FUND   9,307.66  2811-2826,2828,2833,2869,2871, 2872 

DA HIGHWAY FUND   2,959.78  2822,2829-2831 

HU WWTP DIS IMP CAP PROJ 1,126.55  2818 

SD STORM DRAINAGE   219.46  2832,2855 

SS SEWER DISTRICT   30,081.14  2821,2828,2832,2834-2856,2859,2870 

SW1 WATER DISTRICT   436,811.68  
2821,2828,2832,2838,2839,2844,2845,2847,2850-
2851,2855-2870, 2873 

TA200 PAYROLL DEDUCTIONS(TA85UNI,TA20,TA20D,TA86) 54.52  2826,2827,2839 

  TOTAL ABSTRACT $ 480,560.79    

All Voting “Aye” (Ingalsbe, Casale, Herendeen, and Bowerman), the Resolution was CARRIED. 
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RESOLUTION #65-2019: 

Councilman Casale offered the following Resolution, seconded by Councilman Herendeen: 

 

Abstract 1-2019 
FUND                       FUND NAME   TOTAL FOR VOUCHER 
CODE    EACH FUND NUMBERS 

A GENERAL FUND   93,823.63  1-17,24-28 

DA HIGHWAY FUND   36,446.59  15,18, 6,27 

SD STORM DRAINAGE   12,446.12  15,19,26 

SF FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 1,243.41  15 

SS SEWER DISTRICT   27,978.46  15,20-22,26-28 

SW1 WATER DISTRICT   34,372.28  15,21,23,26-28 

TA200 PAYROLL DEDUCTIONS(TA85UNI,TA20,TA20D,TA86)  4,306.50 26 

  TOTAL ABSTRACT $ 210,616.99    

 

All Voting “Aye” (Ingalsbe, Casale, Herendeen, and Bowerman), the Resolution was CARRIED. 

 

DISCUSSION: 2019 Proposed Legislative Program – Association of Towns. 
 

EXECUTIVE SESSION:   
 
Councilman Casale made a motion to enter into executive session at 7:35 p.m. to discuss proposed, pending or 

current litigation, Councilman Bowerman seconded the motion.  Motion CARRIED.  Ron Brand, Bill Davis, and 

Ryan Del Re also attended the session. 

 

Councilman Casale made a motion to exit executive session at 8:25 p.m., Councilman Bowerman seconded the 

motion.  Motion CARRIED. 

 

Councilman Herendeen made a motion to enter into executive session at 8:28 p.m. to discuss the proposed 

acquisition, sale, or lease of real property, Councilman Casale seconded the motion.  Motion CARRIED. 

 

Councilman Herendeen made a motion to exit executive session at 8:34 p.m., Councilman Casale seconded the 

motion.  Motion CARRIED. 

 
WAIVER OF THE RULE:  No Objections 

 

RESOLUTION #66-2019: 

Councilman Casale offered the following Resolution, seconded by Councilman Herendeen: 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE TOWN SUPERVISOR TO ENTER INTO A PURCHASE 

CONTRACT FOR PROPERTY LOCATED AT 130 HOOK ROAD, FARMINGTON 

 

WHEREAS, the Farmington Grange 431 members have retained Rowe Realty & Appraisal, Inc.; and  

 

WHEREAS, the property located at 130 Hook Road is available for purchase; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Farmington Town Board desires to purchase the property to be used to promote Farmington’s 

history; and 

 

WHEREAS, an offer will be made requiring a $2,000.00 down payment; therefore   

 

BE IT RESOLVED, the Town Board authorizes the Town Supervisor to enter into a purchase contract for 130 

Hook Road and to deposit a check in the amount of $2,000.00 with the broker; and    

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Town Clerk provide copies of this resolution to Jeff Graff, the Principal 

Account Clerk, Rowe Realty at 4040 W. Walworth Road, Macedon, NY 14502 and the Town Supervisor.  

 

All Voting “Aye” (Ingalsbe, Casale, Herendeen, and Bowerman), the Resolution was CARRIED. 

 

 

With no further business before the Board, Councilman Casale offered a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:38 

p.m., seconded by Councilmen Herendeen.  Motion CARRIED. 

 

 

Michelle A. Finley, MMC, RMC -Town Clerk:        

 


